August 10, 1956

Dr. Erna Gunther,
Department of Anthropology,
TheUniversity of Washington,
Seattle, Washington.

Dear Dr. Gunther:

I'm happy to be able to write you at this time to tell you that caxtons has advised me that you should have a review copy of Prummers and Dreamers on hand by September 15. Thebook is due for general release ct. 6.

Additionally, I've the book tour schedule worked out, or nearly so, now. The Wanapums, or a few of them, have promised me that they will accompany me on a swing around the "circuit" starting ctober 6. For your information and for any possible thought it might give you, we are due at Seattle October 11 and 12th, coming from accome and edeparting for "enatchee.

I hope that our visit there permits a meeting with you and I would be most happy to "shake" my brothers for a time to join you at some cool spot over a cool drink.

Clippings and other material enclosed are for your general supplementary information.

Dean is on vacation this week, but his military material on Fort Simcoe should be rolling off the press in preparation for the Fort Simcoe Centennial Aug. 12. It is being printed at our office and will be wraps and run about 165 pages. As you may have learned, Mrs HDG underwent a serious operation for gallstones about three weeks ago and came through rapidly.

The Wanapums and I hope you enjoy our humble attempt to preserve some bits of untold history we believe worthy of preservation, and the modern application given to some of it.

Sincere Regards

Click Relander